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                                        Have a safe and fun-filled summer!!  

Dear KES Volunteers, 
 
     “Thank you” doesn’t adequately express our grati-
tude for all that you have done for Ketterlinus this 
school year.  The countless hours of chaperoning 
field trips, cutting die-cuts, gluing patterns, making 
booklets, and working with our children was such a 
gift to us. I hope that you know how truly appreciat-
ed and valued each of you are.  The last few weeks  I 
have included a picture of a starfish in the corner of 
the “Volunteer Corner” of this newsletter. I have 
done that because, just like the “Story of the Star-
fish”, each of you is making a difference one life at a 
time.  I hope that your summer is blessed with the 
sound of children laughing, sand between your toes,  
tall glasses of lemonade and mostly, treasured time 
with friends and family.   
 
     I will look forward to seeing you and your children 
in August.   
 
 
Michelle  

VPK 2014/2015 

 

Registration for the 2014/2015 school year is underway! Those 

on our waiting list have until Friday, June 9th, to complete their 

registration. After June 9th, registration will be on a first come/

first served basis. The cost for our full-day VPK program is 

$75.00 per week. We also offer extended daycare for those who 

need childcare after school.  The cost for extended care is $30.00 

per week. Please bring the following items with you to registra-

tion: a certified copy of your child’s birth certificate, a physical 

exam dated within the past year, a current immunization record, 

the “pink” certificate of eligibility from ECS, registration fee of 

$25.00 and the first two weeks of VPK tuition($150 + $25.00 

registration fee for full day or $210 + $25.00 regis-

tration fee for full day PLUS Extended Day pro-

gram). For more information, please email Stacey 

Gwaltney at gwaltns@stjohns.k12.fl.us or call her 

at 547-8546. 

NEWS FROM PTO 

 

PTO was able to provide KES staff with many 

valuable training opportunities, special 

acknowledgements, and needed supplies this 

year. Your support has made it possible for 

KES instructional staff to attend the AVID train-

ing this summer in Orlando. This training is 

invaluable to the growth of the AVID program 

at KES. We were also able to provide them with 

special lunches, desserts and  treats through-

out the years as a token of “thanks” fro all that 

they do for our children. We hope that you will 

consider being part of PTO during the upcom-

ing school year. We have several board mem-

ber positions open and believe, that together, 

we can continue to make a difference at KES. 

The time and date of a summer organizational 

meeting will be announced via Alert Now. 

Thank you for supporting the KES PTO. 

 

Amy Newman, President 

Jenny Ranick,  Vice-President 

Summer Hours at Ketterlinus 

 

During the summer(June9th-July 31st), Ketterlinus 

administration will be working a four day work week. 

The office hours for all schools and District depart-

ments are from 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m.  Only adminis-

trative staff (front office) personnel will be work-

ing.   We will be accepting new registrations all sum-

mer during these dates (last registration at 

4:30pm).   All schools and district offices will be 

closed on Fridays.  

   

Summer School at Ketterlinus 

 

Ketterlinus will host the administrative staff, as well as 

summer school, for  RB Hunt and Hartley Elementary 

schools.  Hours and length of KES Summer School 

Program will be slightly different from RB Hunt and 

Hartley Elementary Schools.  Ketterlinus Summer 

School Program will be Monday -Thursday from 8am 

– 2:30pm from June 16th – July 31st.    

North Shore Improvement Association 
 
We would like to thank North Shore Improvement Association 
for their partnership and support. They recently donated 
$1000.00 to KES to enhance our Spanish Department. We are 
so grateful for our community.  

Dear KES Family and Friends- 
We did it!  What a year for the staff and the students.   The stu-

dents, staff, community and parents at Ketterlinus are amazing.  Thank you 
for all that you have done to make this year successful for your child, as well 
as for the school.  Our students at Ketterlinus are the best.  I’m in awe of the 
staff and their dedication to our children.   I am blessed to work with  excep-
tional and caring people – our staff and parents!  Thank you for everything.    

This summer, we will be hosting our Ketterlinus Summer Reading 
Challenge. This challenge will work in conjunction with the state’s reading 
challenge that encourages students to  make a pledge to read over the sum-
mer.  Each student was asked to make a pledge on-line at 
www.justreadfamilies.org.   We are hoping to have KES be one of the top 
schools in the state.   Please look for the KES AR brochure for detailed infor-
mation on KES’ Summer Reading Challenge.  This program has been orga-
nized by our Media Specialist, Mrs. Droege, to promote the love of reading.    

Also this summer,  we will remain at Ketterlinus instead of consoli-
dating at the high school.  We will host RB Hunt and Hartley’s administrative 
staff and their summer reading programs.   KES will be running a summer 
school program beginning June 16th through July 31st.   

We will be saying good-bye to some of our students and families 
as they will be moving to middle school.   We wish them the best!  This group 
was exceptional . This particular group of students displayed great character 
with a strong work ethic.  They are one of the most caring and fun-loving 
groups I’ve had at Ketterlinus – both as an administrator and as a teacher.  
They have made me very proud, and I will miss them terribly.  Once a dol-
phin…Always a dolphin! 

Please take a look at “Stay Connected to KES” to participate in the 
various programs and challenges.   Stop by to visit us as well.  We love visi-
tors! 
 
Best wishes for an excellent and safe summer!  
Kathy Tucker, Principal 
tuckerk@stjohns.k12.fl.us 
P.S.  Remember to wear your KES t-shirt and send us a picture of yourself 
wearing it this summer.   

 

http://ri.search.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0LEVjzkAI9T.DoAxloPxQt.;_ylu=X3oDMTBtdXBkbHJyBHNlYwNmcC1hdHRyaWIEc2xrA3J1cmw-/RV=2/RE=1401909605/RO=10/RU=http%3a%2f%2fsurfing-stock-photos.photoshelter.com%2fimage%2fI00009zTabl51Jnw/RK=0/RS=pDHRLrx8j9P9Rvm_QeiHzUsLmgo-
http://www.justreadfamilis.org
mailto:tuckerk@stjohns.k12.fl.us


*~* Dates to Remember *~ 
08/14/2014   Open House—Time to be announced.  

08/15/2014   Teachers Report to School 

08/18/2014    Students Report to School 

        

6 States Down…. 
 
8 more to go!!! Haley has hiked over 1100 miles of the 
Appalachian Trail! She has completed 6 states which in-
clude Georgia, South Carolina, North Carolina, Virginia, 
Maryland and is currently in Pennsylvania. The crazy thing 

about that is she WALKED there!! She carries a 40 pound backpack 
every single day and continues to walk an average of 15 to 25 miles. She 
is healthy, strong, brave and determined. What a great example she is 
to all of us. Continue to follow Haley on her blog at: www. trailjour-
nal.com/Murphy.  You will love reading about her adventure and will 
be inspired to make your own dreams come true.  
 

 
BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION 

 
Thank you for participating and for your diligence in sending 
in the Box Tops in with your child.   Please keep collecting 

over the summer so that we can start the year off strong.  A 
HUGE “thank you” to Elizabeth Masters for counting, organizing and submit-
ting every Box Top collected.  A collection form will be sent home with your 

child to use over the summer. Please feel free to make copies!!!  

Food that is IN when school  

is OUT!  

 

Any student who is 18 years old  or young-

er may receive free, nutritious meals from 

school at the KES gymnasium or the Salo-

mon Calhoun Center during the summer 

months. For information, call 547-8551.  

News from Transportation 
The 2014/2015 bus routes are now available. Please go 
to : http://www.stjohns.k12.fl.us/depts/transp/routes 
to confirm your child’s bus number, pick-up and drop-off loca-
tion.  If you have any questions, please contact the  
district transportation office  
at 547-7810.  

 

Summer Reading Pledge 
 
Please have your child signup for the Just Read Florida Summer 
Challenge. Students simply pledge how many books that they 
plan to read this summer. We would like 100% participation so 
that Ketterlinus can win this competition. To pledge, go to: 
Just Read Florida.org 
Then click on : “Make Your Summer Literacy Adventure Pledge 
Here” 
Remember...Readers Make Leaders!!  

School starts on 
Monday, August 

18th, 2014, for stu-
dents. Have a won-

derful summer! 

Breaking News 

For the first time in history, the 5th graders beat the KES staff in 

the annual kickball game. The final score was 12-10.  Congratula-

tions 5th graders for winning and for showing great sportsmanship.  


